
Minutes of Proceeding  Office of the Ottawa County Clerk 

Ottawa County Board of Commissioners  8:00 a.m. 

June 13, 2011  Regular Session 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Board of Commissioners met in regular session with Commissioner James P Kay, 

Commissioner Kathy M Luthi, Commissioner Ray McGavran, and Mary Arganbright, 

County Clerk. 

 

Commissioner Kay opened the meeting in the flag salute and prayer. 

 

The official minutes of June 6, 2011, were approved and signed. 

 

Abatement’s were approved. 

 

Vouchers were approved. 

 

Ken Stelter, Custodian, stopped in and said that his push mower is not working.  He has 

some prices from All Seasons.  One is $419, and the other is $499.  The commissioners 

approved the purchase of the Toro push mower with bagger and mulcher, for $499. 

 

Phil Aumick, Economic Development Director, gave the commissioners an update. 

 

John Copple, Highway Administrator, reported on what crews were doing.  John said 

that he will be renting a crane from Crane Rental.       

 

John Denney, Lindburg Vogel Pierce Faris & Co. Chtd, county auditor, stopped in and 

talked to the board.  They are here this week.   

 

Keith Coleman, County Sheriff, gave prisoner count of Sedgwick County 27, and Ottawa 

County 2.  Keith said that the contract with KDOC is finished and should be back soon.  

Keith said that the Department of the Army has contacted him, and there might be a 

possibility of housing military prisoners.   

 

Sandy Cline, Health/Aging Director, came in and talked to the commissioners about her 

internet not working, and affecting the clocking in/out of the time clock.  The 

commissioners will do some checking with the company.   

With no further business before the board, the meeting adjourned at 10:26 a.m. 


